
M I N U T E S

SUMMIT COUNTY
Board of Health

QUINN'S BUILDING
650 ROUND VALLEY DRIVE, PARK CITY, UTAH, 84060

MONDAY, APRIL 3, 2023

Meeting also conducted via Zoom.

To participate and view the Board meeting live, join Zoom Webinar: 934 5182 0697.
To listen by phone only dial: 1 (253) 215 8782.
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Welcome 4:02PM

Board Chair Chris Cherniak welcomed board members and staff to the April
2023 Summit County Board of Health Meeting.

Board Member Dorothy Adams joined via zoom at 4:43 PM.

Work Session Items

1) Recognition of Jean Paskett and 29 years of Service to Summit County
– Dr. Phil Bondurant
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Dr. Bondurant introduced Jean Paskett, RN, Vaccine/Immunization
Coordinator, and recognized her for her 29 years of service to Summit
County. He stated that Jean's last day would be April 21st. 4:06 PM
Jean Paskett shared the highlights and challenges of her career at the
Summit County Health Department with board members.
Chair Cherniak and board members provided comments and asked
questions, which Jean Paskett answered. 4:11 PM
Derek Moss, Nursing Director, shared that, in honor of Jean Paskett's
decades of dedication to the field of public health, the Utah Department
of Health and Human Services has awarded Jean the Silver Syringe
Award for the Outstanding Immunization Nurse in Utah. 4:14 PM
Chair Cherniak, Dr. Bondurant, and board members thanked Jean
Paskett.

2) Recognition of Award for Summit County Green Business Program –
Emily Quinton and Zack Darby 4:15 PM
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Emily Quinton, Sustainability Program Manager, led the discussion on
the Sustainability Collaboration Award. She stated that the award was
received along with their partners, Park City Municipal, Recycle Utah,
and the Park City Chamber. The award was presented by Weber State
University through the Intermountain Sustainability Summit. 
Zack Darby, Sustainability Analyst, provided a brief overview of what the
Summit County Green Business Program is. He stated that the county
has ambitious sustainability and climate related goals. He stated that
the county has ambitious sustainability and climate-related goals. To
achieve those goals, the Green Business Program helps incentivize the
residential and business sectors to use green practices. The program
provides the expertise of the team, a quarterly lunch and learn,
networking, and marketing. 4:18 PM
Board Chair Cherniak and board members asked follow-up questions
about the program, to which Emily Quinton and Zack Darby responded.
4:23 PM

3) SHARP Update – Pamella Bello 4:25 PM
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Pamella Bello, Director of Behavioral Health Prevention, provided an
update to the board regarding the SHARP survey results and how many
kids took it in North Summit, South Summit, Park City, and Silver
Summit. She stated that there was a huge campaign against the survey
in Salt Lake City that did a lot of damage due to misinformation and
made some kids not want to take it. 4:26 PM
The survey is given every other year.
Board member Chris Ure asked Pamella Bello how this year's numbers
compared to other years, to which Pamella answered. 4:27 PM
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Board members provided comments and asked follow-up questions
about the data concerning the survey, to which Pamella responded.
Dr. Bondurant stated that as the next cycle comes closer, they will sit
down internally and re-evaluate the processes that have been used in
the past. He shared that there needs to be advocacy for change in how
the survey is administered. 4:33 PM
Board members provided suggestions for outreach and support on the
Sharp Survey. 4:36 PM

4) Flooding Presentation and Discussion – Kathryn McMullin and Bridget
Conway 4:39 PM
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Kathryn McMullin, Emergency Manager, led the presentation on Summit
County spring runoff and flooding. She shared information on the
emergency management objectives and resources that will be available
to residents. 4:40 PM
Bridget Conway, Deputy Director of Communications, provided
information on the development of outreach and resources for county
residents. The information will also be communicated through social
media and translated into Spanish.
Board Chair Chris Cherniak asked clarifying questions about sandbags
and alerts, to which Kathryn McMullin and Bridget Conway responded.
4:45 PM
Board member Chris Ure asked if any type of communication was going
on with the irrigation companies to prevent flooding, to which Kathryn
McMullin responded. 5:00PM
Dr. Bondurant provided information on the Public Health component for
the waste water systems. The Environmental Department is gearing up
to deal with boil orders, failed water systems, drinking water, and waste
water. Kathryn McMullin added that Environmental Health would also be
dealing with the Hazmat component if flood water touched the
sandbags, which would have to be disposed of in a hazardous material.
5:07 PM
Board members provided comments and asked clarifying questions of
Katherine McMullin. 5:08 PM

5) Dashboard Update and Communication Strategies for Epidemiology –
Nancy Porter 5:10 PM
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Nancy Porter, Epidemiologist,  presented a dashboard update on
seasonal data for COVID, RSV, and Influenza to board members. 
The data will be tracked weekly to see if there are any notifications of
something new, and the dash board will be updated monthly.
Tonja Hanson asked clarification on where the data comes from, to
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which Nancy Porter responded. 5:13 PM
Board members asked follow-up questions, to which Nancy Porter and
Derek Moss responded.
Dr. Bondurant stated that Nancy Porter created, programmed, and
coded the dash board. 5:19
Board members and Dr. Bondurant thanked Nancy Porter for her work.
5:21 PM

6) UALBOH Symposium – Board Chair, Chris Cherniak
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Chair Cherniak led the discussion and gave a synopsis of what
UALBOH is and the networking opportunities for board members. He
shared that he has been nominated to serve as president elect. 5:22 PM
The UALBOH symposium will be held on April 26-27 at the Homestead
Resort in Midway. 5:24 PM
Chair Cherniak stated that he would send out reminders and
encouraged board members to attend.
Board members did not have any questions or comments.

Consideration of Approval by the Board

1) Approval of March 2023 Board of Health Meeting Minutes 
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Tonja B Hanson made a motion to approve March 2023 Board of
Health Meeting Minutes 
Ilyssa Golding had the fallowing edit to the March 06, 2023,
meeting minutes:
Clarify under 2.5 that they are two separate questions. 5:28 PM.
Alissa Van Wie seconded, and all voted in favor, (6-0).

2) Parkinson’s Awareness Month Declaration – Dr. Phil Bondurant, Insa
Riepen, and Dr. Hamilton 5:28 PM
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Dr. Bondurant stated that Insa Riepen reached out to him to help
engage the Board of Health and forward a recommendation to County
Council to declare April as Parkinson's Awareness Month. 5:30 PM
The Parkinson's Awareness Month declaration will be presented to
County Council on April 5th with the recommendation from the Board of
Health. 5:31 PM
Insa Riepen, a resident with Parkinson's, provided information on
Parkinson's Disease and the side effects. 5:34 PM
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Board members Tonja Hanson and Dorothy provided comments to Insa
Riepen.
Board Chair Cherniak and Chris Ure provided comments and asked
follow-up questions, to which Insa Riepen responded. 5:53 PM

Alissa Van Wie made a motion to show the Board of Health support
for the Parkinson’s Awareness Month Declaration. Chris Ure
seconded, and all voted in favor, (6-0).

3) Final Approval of Mission and Vision Statement – Dr. Phil Bondurant
and Shelley Worley
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Dr. Bondurant stated that this was the final version with board member
Tonja Hanson's suggested edits. 6:08 PM
The County Council gave unanimous support to move forward with the
mission and vision statement. 6:09 PM
Deputy Director Shelley Worley stated that it was a collaborative effort
to work together for a common goal.
Board Members did not have any concerns or questions. 6:12 PM

Chris Ure made a motion to approve Mission and Vision Statement.
Ilyssa Golding seconded, and all voted in favor, (6-0).

Public Comment on non-Agenda Items 6:05 PM

Board Chair Cherniak opened the meeting for public comment. 6:07 PM
No public comments were made.
Board Chair Cherniak closed the meeting for public comment. 6:07 PM

Director and Board Final Comments 

Health Department Director’s Comments

Dr. Bondurant introduced Jennifer Bateman as the new WIC Director.
He gave a sincere thank you to Colleen Blonquist for being the WIC
Interim Director. 6:13 PM
The Climate Change and Public Health Symposium will be held on May
9th at the Blair Education Center. It will be a three-part series, starting
with an environmental discussion, then moving on to the mental and
physical health impacts of climate change, and finally a call to action
discussion. 6:15 PM
Dorothy Adams will be the co-moderator with one of Summit County's
high school students for the first session.
Dr. Bondurant turned the time over to Penci Carreno to provide
information on the water concurrency fee meeting that will be held in
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April. He recognized Penci Carreno as the Board of Health executive
secretary, who is doing a wonderful job. 6:18 PM

Board Member Comments

Board member Chris Ure asked if there were any issues with mental
health because of the long winter, to which Dr. Bondurant responded. 
Board Member Tonja Hanson proposed that they bring computers or
tablets to minimize the waste of paper. Dr. Bondurant answered that
they are in the process of purchasing iPads. 6:23 PM

Board Chairman Comments

Board Chair Cherniak stated he will send out emails about the UALBOH
Symposium, and he would like to invite Katherine McMullin and Bridget
Conway back for an update on the flooding issue. 6:25 PM

Meeting Adjournment

Chris Ure made a motion to adjourn. Tonja B Hanson seconded, and all
voted in favor, (6-0).

Full Board of Health recording is available at summitcounty.org
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